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JSE AGRICULTURAL PRODUCTS MARKET NOTICE

Number


A817
Date



27 August 2007
Dear Stakeholder

Dress Rehearsal -Saturday 25 August 

The JSE would like to thank all users for participating in the dress rehearsal, at the market open just over 220 connections were registered. A number of processes started Friday evening with Clearing Members balancing back to the production environment whilst all connectivity on Saturday morning was logged. The market successfully went into an open order period however market open was not successful. Unfortunately the dress rehearsal had to be abandoned around 12h00 after repeated attempts to restart the market failed. 

The decision to abandon the dress rehearsal was made after consultation with the various technical and business teams onsite.  

Further investigation has revealed that the problems on Saturday were specific to performance monitoring equipment that was used to monitor and record all performance of the new software on the day. This was introduced as certain performance constraints were identified in the internal dress rehearsal that took place the previous weekend. The trading software as such has gone through extensive internal testing and is available in the external test environment daily. All participants making use of the JSE provided trading front-end are again encouraged to make use of this external test environment available daily from 9h00 until 23h00.

On a positive note the dress rehearsal did highlight successful user connectivity to the pre-production environment together with a need to refine the password management system. This will be addressed.

The JSE is considering scheduling another dress rehearsal before the 29th September which will require a limited number of participants. The test will take place one afternoon during the week and will require members who only trade agricultural products. Should you wish to participate please email derivative_info@jse.co.za.

The JSE is committed to a successful implementation of the new software and values the commitment and support of all its Stakeholders.

Should there be any further questions please email derivative_info@jse.co.za
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Rod Gravelet-Blondin

Senior General Manager

Agricultural Products Division

Tel :+27 11 520-7258

Fax :+27 11 520-7551

RodGB@jse.co.za
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